EU asylum rules on “safe countries” criticised by UNHCR
On 2 October 2003, EU home affairs ministers agreed, in principle, to set up an EU list of "safe countries of origin", which would accelerate the system of granting or refusing asylum applications. If an asylum seeker originates from a country deemed to be safe, his or her claim for asylum in an EU state could be rejected through an accelerated procedure. 

The Commission is expected to table a first list of countries to be included in this list by the end of November. UNHCR expressed concerns about this development, stressing that procedures on granting asylum should have sufficient safeguards, including some form of review, particularly if a country on the safe list experiences a coup d’état or some other form of social or political upheaval. 

Concern was also expressed about a separate EU plan to establish a "safe third countries" list, whereby an asylum seeker could be returned to a country through which he or she has travelled through before arriving in the EU country and possible claimed asylum. This proposal, however, is not yet being tackled by the EU ministers as they first await agreement on the "safe countries of origin" list. 

These lists form part of the larger asylum procedures directive, and have been discussed at length by EU ministers. Four EU states - Germany, UK, Finland and Denmark – already have such lists based on which they process asylum applications. The deadline for reaching a political agreement on this matter is the end of this year.

